CONCERN #2:  Open Entry in Internet-related Markets
With the passage of the Telecommunications Act of 1996, the U.S. Congress created a new legal and policy playing field based on the presumption that competition, open entry, and market forces should, when possible, "regulate" the telecommunications industry.  It is in view of this policy backdrop that we note this particular language in the ICANN Articles of Incorporation:

The Corporation shall operate for the benefit of the Internet community as a whole, carrying out its activities in conformity with relevant principles of international law and applicable international conventions and local law and, to the extent appropriate and consistent with these Articles and its Bylaws, through open and transparent processes that enable competition and open entry in Internet-related markets.
While Open Entry is generally defined as the absence (or minimal application) of those provisions that would ordinarily regulate monopoly or near-monopoly situations, within the ICANN context “open entry” takes on a subtle new meaning that obliges the Board, whenever possible, to proactively reduce “barriers to entry”; it is within this context that the at-large community has issues with the 

ICANN Draft FY12 Operating Plan and Budget.

A budget process can augment existing barriers to entry when key initiatives that are designed to reduce such barriers – such as the new gTLD Joint Applicant Support project [JAS] – are neither anticipated nor accounted for.  

While the budget attends to New gTLD Launch Scenarios by detailing certain Final Development Activities, it nowhere references JAS recommendations (and their budgetary implications) either as detailed within Milestone Report #1 or within Milestone Report #2 nor the projected cost to implement the assorted recommendations.   
While Staff has planned for some future expenses – such as recommending that $1.0 million be added to the contingency fund to ensure staff work and Board consideration of ATRT Recommendation #5 – it has not planned for JAS-related implementation costs that might be associated with the roll-out of new gTLDs.  This is a correctable oversight.
